
Hathersage Parish Council 

Recreation Committee

Minutes of the Recreation Committee Meeting held at the Sampson Room on 

18th October 2016
	Present:
	Councillors  K. Love; P Mander; J. A. Marsden (chair); H Rodgers; 

	In Attendance
	A. Jones (Clerk); C. Dainton (PFG)

	050/16
	
	Cllr J. Wedgwood and C. Wilkinson (Asst. Clerk) had given apologies for absence. 

	051/16
	
	There were no variations to the order of business

	052/16
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	053/16
	
	There were no members of the public present.

	054/16
	
	The minutes of the meeting of 20th September 2016 had been circulated and were approved and signed by the chair.

	055/16
	
	Matters arising were included as agenda items.

	056/16
	
	Hard Play Area 

	056/16
	1.
	Floodlights. P Copley has declined to put in the two replacement bulbs. C. J. Schofield Electrical is the alternative local electrician who would be suitable to appoint to do this work.
Cllr Mander was delegated to contact Chris Schofield and arrange for the bulbs to be replaced. James Mappin has offered the use of his scaffold tower for Ian Weekes to replace the netting, and it would make sense to replace the floodlight bulbs at the same time. Appropriate equipment inspections and insurance arrangements must be in place.

	056/16
	2.
	Access to MUGA. The MUGA has been left open for the last month.  It was agreed to leave it open. Chris Wilkinson will report on hirers who are invoiced and hirers who pay on the day to the November REC committee meeting. It was noted that very young children had been using the MUGA as a surface to learn to ride their bikes and this was considered acceptable.

	056/16
	3.
	There is some netting to be repaired above the gate to make the area secure. It was agreed that Richard Brougham, Village Caretaker be asked to add this to his jobs list. It was felt the area for repair was low enough to be fixed without needing to use a scaffold tower.

	057/16
	
	Playing Field

	057/16
	.1
	No work has yet been carried out on the surface of the football area A quote has been received for the drainage work, and the stone picking has been done. A working party will need to be co-ordinated to move across the bowling green cones in preparation for the work, at the same time as the bowling green is raked, expected to be in November.  The Playing Field Group will be involved in co-ordinating the working party.

	057/16
	.2
	Cllr Marsden was delegated to ask Jonathan Slater to rotavate the existing play bark in preparation for topping up as necessary in Spring. The PFG to be kept informed of timing to assist with spreading the play bark.

	057/16
	.3
	PCSO Anthony Boswell had reported that the investigation into the suspect believed responsible for the skate park graffiti had been unsuccessful and the case had been closed. Feedback from skate park users/fundraisers was that preferably the graffiti should be removed if possible, but if not, it should be painted over with charcoal grey as inconspicuously as possible. Ashley Watts (DDDC) has supplied Mike Wellington with the recommended graffiti removal product and will advise on how to use. 
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	058/16
	
	Playground

	058/16
	.1
	Playground Inspection Reports. It was noted that High Peak Inspection reports could be expected to differ from the Caretaker’s visual inspection reports. 
There is nothing requiring immediate attention. Richard is repairing the horse’s head.

	058/16
	.2
	The Table Tennis Table labels have now been securely fixed by Andrew Simpson and David Graham. The clerk will write notes of thanks to Andrew and David and email to Cllr Rodgers who will print and post.  

	059/16
	
	Finance: Nothing to report.

	060/16
	
	Bench Policy. The draft has been agreed and the policy adopted by HPC.

	061/16
	
	The date of the next meeting was confirmed as 7.30 pm Tuesday 15th November 2016 in the Sampson Room. 

	062/16
	
	Items for November agenda – none noted. 


	
	
	Meeting closed 20:05
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